
TOWN OF SWANSBORO 

PLANNING BOARD AND  

HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION  

JOINT MEETING MINUTES  

July 18, 2022 

 

Call to Order 

The joint meeting of Swansboro Planning Board and Historic preservation Commission was 

called to order at 5:31Pm. Those in attendance from the Planning Board were Scott Chadwick, 

Laurent Meilleur, Sherri Hancock, Christina Ramsey, and Edward Binanany. From the Historic 

Preservation Commission, Jonathan McDaniel, Patrick Larkin, Christina Ramsey, Edward 

Binanay, and member April Clark arrived at 6:00pm. Ed McHale from the Planning board, and 

Kim Kingrey, Joan Deaton for the Historical board were absent.  

 

The purpose of the joint meeting was to review and discuss a proposed Appearance Commission 

concept. 

During the discussion, board members shared the following concerns: 

• Where would the funding come from?  

• Is an Appearance Commission necessary based on the roles our planning board and 

historic board already have in place? 

• Who would be enforcing the rules associated with an Appearance commission? 

Mrs. Ansell explained that fundraising may not be an option and believes it must be 

contributions.  

Both boards concluded that a new committee was not necessary.   

Adjournment 

On a motion by Mrs. Hancock, seconded by Mr. Binanany the Planning Board adjourned at 

6:05pm 

 

On a motion by Mr. Binanany, seconded by Mrs. Clark the Historical Preservation Commission 

adjourned at 6:05pm 

 

 

 


